

The Masonic News



July 2018 www.MasonicNews.org

Electa Chapter #8

Mike Lagueux



Grand Bethel Honored Queen for the 2018-2019 year. This young woman is moving forward with plans to put her brand on the world around her with everything she does. Congratulations on your accomplishments, we wish you the best in your future successes.

This month WM Sue asked for donations of juice for the food pantry barrel, and boy did she get them. Over 800 fluid ounces were donated to help the less fortunate in our world. The impact of these donations is felt throughout our community by easing the

burden children feel when they start their days well nourished. Thank you for your continuing commitment to this worthwhile project.



During our June business meeting a number of necessary items were discussed including one that promises to raise discussion on both sides of the subject...an increase in opinion on a dues increase dues. Grand Chapter is considering raising the per capita from \$2 to \$3 per person. At our current dues cost this, along with other necessary bills each month, would reduce the amount available for Electa to use for projects, etc. to an unsustainable level for

the Chapter. The last dues increase that Electa enacted was in 1989, and that was to the current cost of \$10 per member and a continuation of \$2 per 50 year member. There has been no increase of membership dues in 29 years at this point...only the cost of spending for normal bills to maintain the Chapter's existence and services to its members has continued to increase. The cost for 50 year members has not changed for far longer than the 1989 date.

Worthy Matron Sue has asked the Trustees to gather information and and how the membership feels about it and report back at the July business meeting. Points of contact are the Trustees, Brother Don Franks, Brother Rich Bales, and Sister Pam Johnson and WM Sue will be sending out an email with their contact

information. You can either call them or email them your concerns, ideas, or discussion on this subject. Please, make this productive in nature not contentious. They need your heartfelt ideas, concerns and recommendations to make good decisions for you. our members.

In 1989 \$10 was satisfactory for our needs...today that cost would be over \$20 to defray the cost of inflationary trends in the last 29 years. Brothers and Sisters, these are the facts your Trustees are dealing with to make an informed decision, and it is now in your hands to make a good recommendation for them to consider. Don't let your opportunity to contribute go by without your participation.

In This Issue

Electa Chapter #8

Page 1

Liberty Lodge #300 Celebration

Page 1

Lancaster Lodge #54

Page 2

Starcraft Chapter #307

Page 2

Bethel #63

Page 3

Lincoln Assembly #6

Page 4

Myrtle Chapter #94

Page 4

Martha Washington Chapter #153

Page 4

Temple Chapter #271

Page 5

Lincoln Lodge #19

Page 5

East Lincoln Lodge #210

Page 6

George Washington Lodge #250

Page 6

Trestleboard

Page 7

Calendar Of Events

Page 8

Tales From The North (Dakota)

Page 8

Liberty Lodge #300

Celebrating 100 Years!

On Wednesday, July 4th, Liberty Lodge #300 celebrated their 100th anniversary with Masonic unity prevailing. Members from many Lincoln area Masonic bodies were present. including representatives

from Lancaster Lodge

#54 and East Lincoln

Lodge #210, two of the founding lodges for Liberty Lodge.

After a brief history presentation from Worshipful Master Tom Lagerstrom, we were asked to help guest judge B. Bill Short to taste the dozen breakfast casseroles that were brought for the competition. Nobody envied B. Bill the work he had to do deciding, as all of the entries were phenomenal.

Once we were all too full to be able to move comfortably, we retired to the lodge room where we reobligated as Master Masons, and enjoyed some fantastic fellowship.



If you missed out on this fantastic event, unfortunately you will have to wait until July 4, 2118 for their next hundred year anniversary, however WM Tom has many other events

scheduled to provide opportunity for inter-lodge fellowship. Be sure to check the calendar of events for upcoming dates!



Tell our advertisers you saw their ad in



The Masonic News

USPS-332-880

Volume 130 · July 2018 · No. 7
Published Monthly · Lincoln, Nebraska
By The Masonic News Inc., 1635 L St. 68508

Adam Thayer, Editor Amy Fisher, Business Manager Reuben Rieke, Marketing Manager

Send all correspondence to:
The Masonic News P.O. Box 82304 Lincoln, Nebraska 68501
News/Editorial/Mailing List Attn: Adam Thayer
or via email to: editor@masonicnews.org
Advertising/Subscriptions Attn: Amy Fisher

Periodicals postage paid at Lincoln, Nebraska POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Masonic News, P.O. Box 82304, Lincoln, NE $\,\,$ 68501

The Masonic News has been publishing news of the Lincoln Masonic Community since 1921.



The Masonic News Inc. was founded in 1921.
The subscriber base of The
Masonic News is around 2500.
The Masonic News has been online since
October, 2006, at www.masonicnews.org





Lancaster Lodge #54

Turner Cox

On July 6th Lancaster Lodge 54 held its regular business meeting, where upcoming events were discussed as well as voting on dual membership for Bro. Keith Herbster. Our candidates for the further degrees of masonry are coming along well and Bro. Neil O'Connor will be having his Masters degree soon which he is very excited for. On June 23rd some Brothers of Lancaster 54 traveled to Superior Lodge #121 A.F. & A.M. to help with a Masters degree which was a very fun time and we look forward to them visiting us in the future as well. Lancaster 54 will be having its Masters proficiency on Friday July 27th with Dinner at 6 followed by the proficiency at 7. Stay tuned for further upcoming events.



What's Going On

What's going on in South Central Nebraska?
Masonry, that's what! A few months ago a Brother from Superior Lodge #121 was talking with a Brother from Lancaster Lodge #54 during a visitation to Lincoln, Nebraska and the subject came up that Superior Lodge had suffered the death of their Master followed closely by

the deaths of some of their Brothers who were the glue that held the ritual in their Lodge together. What if we could help with a joint degree to raise a Brother or two? Why not...we are always talking about Masonic Unity, right? Truly I tell you, the idea was good!

So we began some long distance planning...what could possibly go wrong? Our first attempt was canceled by the prediction of a blizzard on the day the degree work was supposed to take place. Oh well, weather happens, and so do blizzards! The next date we had planned would not work due to Masonic events that would take key members from the participating lodges in three different directions at the same time. Schedules

sometimes conflict...let's try a couple more dates. This time we shot for mid-June and as the day got closer everything seemed to be in good readiness. While conflicts do happen, so too do unforeseen events in people's lives...members have family responsibilities, illness happens, and schedules change, sometimes within hours, and even minutes of the event!

We were back to making a decision about whether to go ahead with the degree or cancel once again. A few phone calls even while on the road, and possibly some Divine intervention and availability of Brothers around the Hastings, Nebraska area coupled with last minute parts assignment and

conducting brush-up while traveling resulted in a good presentation of the Master's degree and a new Master Mason for Nebraska...and a lot of good fellowship between Lodges who normally do not get to see each other.

There is no other way to proclaim this but as a win for all involved. Masonic Unity...maybe we need just a little more emphasis on this within our fraternity as a whole. Maybe get out of our comfort zones, our Lodges, Chapters, and Assemblies, and reach out to our Brothers and Sisters who need a little assistance. How far do you think that would go toward solving some of our recruitment and retention issues we are now facing?

Starcraft Chapter #307

It was a rainy night when we met for our June stated meeting of Starcraft chapter. Sis Cora Redwine and Bro. Jim Banister opened the meeting. Several members gave reports about attending Grand Chapter. All reported much enjoyment.

Groups

Kensington met May 3rd with 11 members in attendance. Their next meeting will be in September. Past Matrons will next meet in the fall.

Sickness and Distress

Sis. Ingrid Hansen has been dealing with back issues and Alma Wilson has been having hip pain. We were sorry to hear that Bro. Art Atkinson lost his son a while back. Art now lives in Arizona.

Good News

We held our Charter Day dinner on July 8th. Our Band Camp Scholarship recipient was in attendance. She is Kaylyn Johnson who is a Junior at Lincoln East and plays the trumpet. She hopes to go again next year if we can sponsor her. Several plan to attend the Area 5 Grand Officer Visitation to be held here in Lincoln on July 20th. The chapter voted to donate \$200 to the Lincoln Municipal Band in memory of Bro. Chuck Godwin. Sis. Cora was excited to report that she has retired. Congratulations to Sis. Cora. Have fun in your retirement. Now she will have more time as she starts her year as Grand Guardian of Jobs Daughters.

Terri Sherman

And before we all went down to refreshments Sis Cora told us about another famous person from Nebraska everybody knows: Nick Nolte, Nick was born and raised in Omaha Nebraska. He attended Westside High School in Omaha where he was the kicker on the football team. He went on to play football at lowa State University. He began his career as a model then in started his acting. One of his more famous early jobs was in the television miniseries Rich Man, Poor Man. He is still acting in films today

Before we retired to the dining room Sis. Cora thanked Bro. Don Jelinek for sitting in as Chaplain. We ended the evening with refreshments provided by Sis. Joann Rosenthal.

August Birthdays

August 3 Glee Warnke August 4 Marilyn Bell Kay Traudt August 5 August 9 Don Pritchett August 11 Terri Rittenburg August 17 Maurice Hawthorne August 22 Tom Michaelson August 29 Ralph Beach





George Washington 250 Martha Washington 153 4430 N. 70th St.

Second Saturday of Every Month May - Sept 4:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. \$10.00 per person

All You Can Eat Alaskan Pollock Fried Potatoes/Onions Baked Beans, Cole Slaw, Coffee, Tea, or Water.

Bethel #63

July 2018

Initiation

Bethel 63 initiated a new member on Tuesday, June 12! We are so excited to share Job's Daughters with Lilly and her family! Welcome to Bethel 63!

Installation

Bethel 63 held their Installation of Officers on Saturday, June 16. Maddie was installed as Honored Queen for the ensuing term. Her theme for this term is "She turned her cant's into cans and her dreams into plans"! Her colors are gray, blue, and yellow. This term she has decided to "strive for five" as she has set a goal to initiate five new members. Congratulations to Maddie and her officers!

Grand Session

Wow! Grand Session was a whirlwind of a week! Our Bethel is so busy at Grand Session running from competitions, to fun activities, to Grand practices, and so much more that by the time we blink, Grand Session is over! It's a week of no sleep and LOTS of fun! Lucky for us, Grand Session was held at the Cornhusker Marriott in Lincoln this year! That meant little travel time for us! We arrived at the hotel on Tuesday evening and prepared for competitions. Wednesday brought team competitions and fun night which was a scavenger hunt at the State Capital and a talent showcase. Thursday, we participated in individual competitions and Grand Formal Opening. Friday was the Grand Bethel meeting and one of the best parts of the week – Award's Night! We are so excited to share our daughters' achievements as they had a very successful and FUN Grand Session! Members of Bethel 63 placed in the following competitions:

1st Place Team Ritual 1st Place Large Bethel Choir 2nd Place Large Group Signing 3rd Place Large Bethel Capes and Crowns 3rd Place Large Bethel Circle of Five

Bethel 63 won the HIKE Awards for: Most money raised by a Bethel (\$11,000+), Most money by Bethel per capita (averaging \$740+ per member), and Most money raised by a Daughter - Katie!

Dyana Burton won Bethel Guardian of the Year and Brent Warwick won Associate Bethel Guardian of the Year!

Our members placed in their individual competitions: 1st Place Obligation: Mylee 2nd Place for 1st Messenger Jr. Division: KaeLynn 3rd Place for 3rd Messenger Sr. Division: Brooke 3rd Place for 4th Messenger Jr. Division: Sarah 1st Place for 5th Messenger Jr. Division: Alyssa 1st Place Individual Signing Division 1: Sarah 3rd Place Individual Signing Division 2: Brooke 1st Place Individual Signing Division 3: Cyndi 1st Place in Beginning Knowledge Test: Sarah 2nd Place in Beginning Knowledge Test: Alyssa 3rd Place in Beginning Knowledge Test: KaeLynn 1st Place Intermediate Instrumental: Sarah 2nd Place Individual Voice Division 3: Kristin

Many of our members placed 1st in their Arts and Crafts Competitions: Grace, KaeLynn, Mylee, and Katie!

Maddie was selected as Grand Bethel Recorder. Grace, Mylee, and KaeLynn were selected as Grand Bethel Representatives! Sarah was selected as a Daughter HIKE Coordinator and Alyssa was selected as a Spirit Ambassador! Tiana competed in the Miss Nebraska Job's Daughter Pageant and was selected to serve the state as Miss Nebraska Congeniality! Brent was elected and installed as Grand Inner Guard!

Congratulations to our members! We are so proud of your hard work and your dedication to our team! We hope you had FUN!

THANK YOU!

Thank you to Dyana for serving as Bethel Guardian for the past five years. We appreciate your kind words, your extremely giving heart, and all that you have done for us and our Bethel! Your continued support of Bethel 63 shows how much you love and care for this organization and for our daughters. Thank you for your time and service to JDI and Bethel 63!

Upcoming Activities July 14 – Mini golfing July 31 – Star City Shores August 10 - Saltdogs Game August 15 - Journal Club





























Lincoln Assembly #6

Mother Advisor Tiffany Westerholt









and Lincoln Assembly #6 has been super busy! To back up a bit, in June, our own Morgan Chandler was installed as Grand Worthy Advisor. So Lincoln Assembly #6 has been travelling with her on her Grand Travels. First up was a visit at Grand Bethel where we got to meet the new Miss Nebraska Jobs Daughters, Grand Bethel Honor Queen and Miss Congeniality. Next the girls went to Plainview Assembly #34 where Morgan got to do a Ninja Warrior course. It was intense! Then we travelled to Athena Assembly #24 in Bellevue where Morgan was taken on a quest with her faithful steed Steve. The next day we hopped over to Benson Diana Assembly #2 and Morgan was taken on a Journey and received one of her favorite accessories (a pair of Rainbow antenna that are now worn everywhere). Not long after that, we

The summer is in full swing Assembly #12 where Morgan had to answer movie questions and win clothes for her service project, which is to gather clothing for the Foster Care Closet.

> On July 7th Morgan got to come home for Lincoln Assembly #6's Grand Visitation. We initiated a new member named Sofia into our assembly! We did a "How to train your Dragon to be a warrior" skit in which Morgan had to learn various tasks and won candy prizes and money for her service project. That night several Rainbow Girls stayed in Lincoln for a movie and pizza night. The next day we traveled to Weeping Water to watch them go through initiation. They quizzed Morgan on animal sounds and donated to her project to adopt an animal from the Henry Doorly Zoo. We all came home tired but excited. Think we're done? Not yet! Still two more assemblies to visit,

Conclave is coming up, and right after that is Supreme Assembly! Our story will continue next month. Grand Travels has been a blast and we are so grateful to all the assemblies that have invited us to come and have provided us with their hospitality. We've also enjoyed having Barney (the big brown bear in the photos) getting to travel with us. He's been getting a lot of miles. A lot of food has been eaten and way too many ice cream sundaes! Stay tuned next month as our adventures continue.



Myrtle Chapter #94

Jamie Janovec

Hello Star Family! I hope everyone had a Happy 4th of July! Myrtle Chapter had their regular stated meeting July 10th! We honored the Masons.

We had our Charter Day Dinner on June 26th and presented Emma Plucknett Masonic Affiliation: Her and Belle Kendle with scholarships. We had 29 members and guests in attendance, and Sister Marilyn Wallin entertained us with her storytelling for the evening. We enjoyed also recognized our 50 Year members in attendance:

Sister Connie Weir, PM Sister Linda Livingston, PM

It was a wonderful day of fellowship and was nice to visit with our Star Family!

VIP Member of the Month:

LoRayne Holscher

1969 - Adah 1971 - Esther 1972 - Chaplain 1974 - Associate Conductress 1975 - Conductress

1976 - Associate Matron

1977 - Worthy Matron

1983-84-85-86 - Secretary 1990 - 1992 - Electa 1994 - Adah Date of Petition - April 3 1968 Elected - May 7 1968 Initiated - May 21 1968 Her Petition was signed by Lillian and Rex Kirchner. **Grandfather LEWIS** WILES - Syracuse Masonic -- She was the FIRST applicant with Grandfather affiliation to be for members of the Armed initiated into Myrtle Chapter and Nebraska, the BBQ themed event and "Grandfather" affiliation law which Grand Chapter passed in May 1967. W.M./W.P when initiated: Marie Hilligas and Steve Brown She sent us a letter of thanks on being our newest 50 Year member. She sends greetings and thanks us for bringing her pin to her in person. I am going to take a break in August but I will be back! If you are interested in learning more information on our VIP members that I have written about please feel free to reach out to me!

Star Love,

Jamie Janovec

Martha Washington Chapter #153

Well, the smoke had cleared from the Independence Day celebrations and Martha Washington #153 was back to business on the evening of the 5th. Sis. Shellie Smith, our Worthy Matron Pro Tem, opened the meeting with several patriotic readings and a very impressive recitation of the Oath of Enlistment Services.

visited Lynn Broyhill

Plans were made for helping the Temple Board with their Fish Fry on July 14. Discussion was also held regarding the Grand Officer Visitation on July 21. We will be having a potluck dinner prior to the August meeting when we will honor our newest 50year member and our high school scholarship winners. Get ready for our annual picnic on August 25 at the home of Sis. Shellie Smith at 4:30 pm.

We are extending our sympathies to the family of Sis. Lorette Hedges who passed away on June 11.

Betty Kirby

Summit MO on July 16. Sis. Eleanor Krenk is currently at the Old **Cheney Rehab Center** after a bout of pneumonia. Our thoughts and prayers continue for Sis. Barb Smith in her battle with cancer.

Our Chapter was very well represented at our other Masonic-affiliated organizations in June. Sis. Sue Hedges reported on the Rainbow Grand Assembly. Congratulations and meeting (August 2 at to Morgan Chandler(of Assembly #6) who will be serving as Grand Worthy Advisor. Sis. Kelsey Larsen reported on Grand Bethel; she will be the NE HIKE coordinator for the upcoming year. Sis. Jeanne Krenk reported on Nile Supreme Assembly in Cincinnati where she was Supreme Princess Musician and Sis. Laura Chytka was in charge of the audio-video for the session. Wow, were our members ever busy in June!!!

July birthdays include: Services were held in Lees Marie Rustermier (5);

Roger Warnke (13); Pam Lindholm (16); Amy Weinman (17); Jan Schneider (18); Tawnya Christian (18); Phil Fischer (22); Barb Smith (24); Karen Gulbranson (25); Diana Johnson (26); Marolyn Robson (27); Helen Blom (29); and Laura Chytka (20).

Hope everyone is having a safe and fun summer. Please plan on coming to our August potluck dinner 6:30 p.m.) We would love to have a great turn-out and enjoy any visitors who can come!

Stauffer's Cafe & Pie Shoppe

5600 South 48th St. Lincoln, NE 68516 402.423.2206

Mon to Fri: 6 AM - 8 PM Sat: 6 AM - 2 PM Sun: Closed

Temple Chapter #271

If you're really busy, it is difficult to fit everything into only 24 hours. That is most true of Temple Chapter's Scholarship Award Winner, Avery Hemmerling, Avery was able to take some time out of a packed schedule to come to Temple Chapter's business meeting to officially receive his certificate before leaving for China! He has had four years of Chinese language and will now be putting it to good use as he gains real world experience during his travels. After his time in China he will return to the United States briefly before going to Germany as a young ambassador there



be back in time to begin classes at the University of Nebraska – Lincoln in the fall. To say this young man will go far is an understatement...he has already begun a tremendous journey. Best wishes Avery.



Temple Chapter would also like to congratulate Past Grand Patron James F. Brown Jr. on being awarded the Knight Companion of Constantine. This is one of the most prestigious awards given in Masonry and was presented to PGP Jim at the end of his 10 year commitment as Intendant General. Congratulations; you make us very proud of your continuing commitment to the highest values of Masonry.

Denise Lagueux

June 17, 1918 Initiation.

The chapter opened in form. All officers were present. Initiation was performed for eight persons.

Worthy Matron, Cord ilia M. Loverin, announced that Temple Chapter #271 would work Tuesday and Thursday evenings at the Red Cross headquarters.

Kensington announced a family picnic for June 26th.

Judge McCartey was called on to speak for the class just initiated. The chapter closed in form. Mary Frances Chatburn, Secretary Corkella M. Loverin, Worthy Matron

July 1, 1918 Business Meeting. The chapter opened in form. All officers were present.

Mrs. Loverin gave the report concerning Kate Allen at the Orphanage. The visit to the Home had proved very enjoyable. The ladies found everything in fine shape. The expense for the maintenance of Kate Allen, the matron said was comparatively small, as she was already provided with her summer clothing and much that she will need next winter.

Brother Vance moved that the chapter assume the responsibility of providing for Kate Allen during the coming year. It was amended by Brother Mason that not more than \$10.00 be expended at any one time without the consent of the

chapter. Brother Tully amended that motion to also read that the Matron of the Home be required to furnish to this chapter an itemized probable expense list, showing which items might occur at stated periods.

Brother Vance moved that the secretary send a check for \$5.00 to the Grand Matron and a note of appreciation for her work here. The Secretary reported that the official amendments to the Grand Chapter law had been received.

The chapter closed in form.

August 5, 1918

Meeting for Business.

The chapter opened in form. All officers were present.

A circular letter from the war relief committee of the Grand Chapter asking for an assessment of \$.25 per member was read. The chapter voted to make this assessment.

September 2, 1918 Business Meeting.

The chapter opened in form. All officers were present.

The memorium from the Grand Officers for Past Patron Brother William S. Rowe was read and placed on file.

Communications from Sister Rawlings thanking the chapter for flowers and from Sister Spellman announcing the district school of instruction were read.

The secretary announced that Brother J. W. Martin was now in the Army Training School at the State Farm.

We had with us a Past Grand Matron from Texas who spoke to the chapter. Chapter closed in form.

Lincoln Lodge #19

Bruce Anderson

down a bit this summer, but the effort to be active and continue our Masonic traditions has not. We have three brothers that will receive their Fellowcraft degree soon and four more men that have petitioned and are awaiting the Entered Apprentice degree. As you can see we are still very active. We need every member to attend and reactivate their Masonic knowledge.

You can put on your calendars October 23 as we will be again celebrating our 150 year history with a Table Lodge. More information will be coming.

I found the following article in the Grand Lodge of Vermont's website and I thought it brought a good message to all Brothers.

When your Husband or Father is a Mason

In our fast-paced world, where pressures on time become greater and greater, there are all too-few times when fathers can share quality time with their sons.

You probably have memories of those moments of sharing when the pace of living was a bit slower. Perhaps your father taught you to drive, or

Lincoln Lodge 19 has slowed hunt, or fish. Maybe you have Leaving town for a new job a memory of a spring afternoon when the two of you went out into the yard and threw a baseball back and forth or a little league game where you were on a team he helped to coach. As boys grow into men, unfortunately the sharing opportunities grow even more breaking point. rare.

As a young adult, you move out of the family home, establish a life and family of your own. There are fewer and fewer chances to share things with your father. Differences in age and changing times mean communication sometimes grow even more difficult. But there's one thing you can always share with your father, no matter how much time or how many miles may separate you.Freemasonry

At the turn of the century, almost every man's father was a Mason. As was his father before him. And his before that. This tradition can be traced all the way back to the Middle Ages. It was only natural; every man wanted to pass his wisdom, his knowledge, his experience, his good reputation on to his son. And Masonry was one of his most treasured experiences. It was easier back then. We all lived in the same house, or at least in the same town.

was an uncommon opportunity. The family was closer. Fewer things got in the way of family traditions. As the pace of life has quickened and families have moved apart, centuries-old traditions have been stretched, often to the

If your father is a Mason, he may not have talked much with you about the Fraternity. Many fathers are not sure what they can say, or how to say it. If you ask, you will probably find that not only your father but also your grandfather and your uncles are or were Freemasons. So why didn't they ask you to

One thing is for sure, not because they don't want to share their love of the fraternity with you or that they weren't very, very hopeful you would join. The practice of not speaking about Freemasonry is really more tradition than any attempt to keep anyone from learning about Freemasonry. Masons once treated Masonry as a secret society - it was the popular thing to do. The Secrets were simply ritualistic, of course, but it did mean that a man had to learn about Masonry by growing up with it.

But it's a rare Mason who does not hope in his heart that his sons will join the Craft.

You see, there's a special bonding among Masons -- a special feeling which comes from having shared the same deeply moving experiences, honoring the same ideals of truth and charity and brotherly love. It's a good feeling, and when that feeling is added to those which naturally exist between father and son -- well, those of us who have been there can tell you there's nothing like it! And that's true of Masons who move from one town to another and for those who don't visit a lodge for years at a time. Masonry isn't something which happens in the lodge -- it happens in the heart.

That's why the tradition of joining Freemasonry runs so strongly in millions of families.

Unfortunately, in these modern times, there's often a time or communications gap between father and sons that's hard to bridge. Many fathers find it hard to be with and to talk to their sons, much as they would like to. Freemasonry bridges that gap by bringing fathers and sons together in the Fraternity and through shared experiences and shared

A family's involvement in Freemasonry can go beyond the father-to-son relationship. There are Masonic youth organizations for the children including opportunities for both boys and girls. These organizations offer Masonic values designed to support the strong family values parents should have already instilled in their children. They offer special programs that focus on the needs of youth including social, athletic and self-awareness programs. There are organizations for adult women including Eastern Star - a world class organization for women to which Masons may also be members.

But Freemasonry is foremost a fraternity for men. As a result, every father hopes the day will come when he will stand with his son just as his father stood with him as he was welcomed into the Craft. Talk to your father about becoming a Mason. Ask him what the Fraternity has meant to him and what you will be able to give and get by belonging and being active in Freemasonry.

He'll be happy to get you a petition. Or surprise him; find another Mason, submit the petition, and then let your father know what night you're to receive the First Degree.

Grand Lodge of Vermont.

Joel Green



WB Green visited the Johannisloge Freiherr vom Stein in Bielefeld while visiting Düsseldorf, Cologne, Munich, the Bavarian Alps, Dresden, Berlin, and Sylt throughout a 3,500 KM road trip over two weeks in June (Green was a student ambassador in Germany nearly 20 years ago). Green had been invited to meet a member of North Rhine-Westphalian Parliament and brought with him several Masonic gifts from various lodges in the United States.



Brothers Dirk and Guido chaperoned WB Green around the city and to dinner at the Brauhaus where they dined on pork knuckle, sauerkraut, and

beer. Dirk and Guido took WB Green to the top of a tower that the lodge owns and rents to university students at a low rate.



From the top of the tower, they explained how German national circles disseminated blame toward Jews, Jesuits, and Freemasons for losing World War I, and although the brothers fought hard against this propaganda, lodges were seized and closed. However, the lodge in Bielefed succeeded in depriving their assets to the Nazi State by transferring to charitable foundations so they could remain indirectly Masonic. Once World War II ended, Masonic life began again, but only sociable meetings were allowed. Freiherr vom Stein met in the basement of prominent Jewish textile business owner Mr. Katz, and they still meet here today, now known as the Lessinghaus. WB Green toured the Lessinghaus and found it intriguing that it was actually the British government that approved the founding of the Bielefeld lodge in 1947. What an incredible trip and an amazing Masonic connection spanning the Atlantic!

210 held their annual cookout on the 3rd of July. The event was wellattended and fun was had by all. Thanks to all who pitched in food and fireworks!



WB Green presented Brother Ben Murphy Jr. his Master Mason's apron and diploma, Brother Bob Philipps received his Master Mason's diploma as well, and WB Don Albrecht gave an excellent presentation entitled The Path Forward.

EDITORS NOTE: After WB Green sent me this article, I had the pleasure of visiting this lodge and observing their Entered Apprentice and Fellowcraft proficiencies with their Grand Custodian, and would like to congratulate them all on work that was very well done! Within just the opening, it was obvious that the brethren of East Lincoln Lodge #210 have a great respect and love for the ritual work. Any brother who is seeking inspiration for their ritual should arrange to visit these brothers for a degree.





George Washington Lodge #250

Greetings once again from finished up in Harmony. the brethren of George Washington Lodge.

As always, we dutifully carried out our Monthly Business meeting which starts with a guy type dinner which was fried chicken, mashed potatoes, gravy, and cole slaw. We then opened in form and



But as I looked out and around the Lodge Hall at my Brothers who where doing their work faithfully I asked myself the question"why do we do this month after month, year after year and always in the order of eat, pay the bills, record the minutes then go home?" The answer came as I recalled a story that was given to me by a wonderful friend and Eastern Star Sister. This story was written by a Rev. John Campbell-Nelson and talked about that very question of "why do we do this?" and was

John Kirby

worth it. If we don't do this, serving from 4:30 pm to 7 how will we know we are family? If we don't come together to work and eat and tell stories, we will all just go our own ways, and that will be the end of us." He said this to his church followers. But to us Master Masons, if we didn't do this how would the Craft carry out our work of bringing light to others, more light to ourselves and how would we support our wonderful charities? Keep coming Brothers.

And don't forget to attend our next All You Can Eat Fish Fry the second

Saturday of the month pm; it's "Oh, so good".



802-0370

416-9961

421-2502

423-2805

488-0837

430-9393

475-2820

438-9447

488-0339

796-2204

796-2204

464-0513

464-0513

488-9389

304-3402

875-1711

488-5133

4430 N. 70th St. 68507

3001 S. 51st St. #408, 68506

4501 Eagle Ridge Rd. 68516

332 S. Centennial Mall 68508 435-2144

Denise Lagueux, W.M. 450-1283

1st Mon. Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.

Marilyn Jepson, President 423-6049

1542 No. 65th St. 68505 466-0890

2730 S. 154th St., Walton 68461

1st Tues. Stated Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Columbia Chapter Kensington

401 S. 84th St. 68510 4th Tues.

Past Matrons & Past Patrons Club

Trudy Thornburg, Pres. 430-2165

Nancy Weers, Vice-Pres. 466-3750

Pam Lindholm, W.M

Andy Martin, W.P.

3340 X St. 68503

Betty Kirby, Sec.

1st Thurs. 7:30 p.m.

Temple Chapter 271

6021 Sunrise Rd, 68510

1440 Stockwell St. 68502

620 Leavitt Ln 68510-2530

Monte Dietrich, W.P.

Melinda Brage, Sec.

Past Matrons Club

Columbia Chapter 275

Trudi Thornburg, W.M.

John Quinn, W.P.

10901 O St., 68520

Kaylene Martin, Pres.

Starcraft Chapter 307

4101 N. 12th St., 68521-2016

7111 Englewood Dr, 68510-4220

3500 NW 126th St. 68524-8803

1st Wed. Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.

2645 B St. 68502

Cora Redwine, W.M.

Credwine@neb.rr.com

James Banister, WP,

TandemJim@aol.com

Starcraft Kensington

3500 NW 126th St. 68524

7200 Van Dorn #305 68506

1st Tue. Mar.-June, Sept.-Dec. Noon

Past Matrons & Past Patrons Club

4600 Birch Hollow Dr. 68516-5107

Capitol Chapter Kensington

lleen Smith, Pres.

Ruth Beach, Sec.

Ruth Beach, Pres.

3912 J St, 68510

Capitol Chapter

4641 Cooper Ave., 68506

Cindee Atwood, W.M.

335 N 35th St 68503

Jairo Cabieles, W.P.

1st Mon. 7:30 p.m.

Kathy Berger, Pres.

4th Thurs.

5448 High St., 68506

Ingrid Hansen, Sec.

lleen Smith, Sec.

resics@aol.com

TRESTLE BOARD

Please send all changes on a post card or file card to The Masonic News, Box 82304, Lincoln, NE 68501-2304 or email them to editor@masonicnew.org All phone numbers begin with (402) unless otherwise noted.

Grand Lodge of Nebraska Ancient Free and Accepted Masons

Patrick Barger **Grand Master**

301 N. Cotner Blvd. Lincoln, NE 68508-2315

Masonic Lodges

Lincoln Lodge 19

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 Scott Keller, WM 308-641-1584 Bruce Anderson, Sec. 435-0974 1st Tues. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Lancaster Lodge 54

1635 L St. 68508 Kory Johnson, W.M. 464-1186 2808 N. 74th St. 68507-2909 cubapete70@gmail.com 420-1270 Russ Reno, Sec. 4710 Larkwood Rd 68516-5129 rreno.rr@gmail.com 1st Fri. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

East Lincoln Lodge 210

476-2412 2700 S St. 68503 Joel Green, W.M. 975-0598 2200 Surfside Dr. 68528 Thomas Michaelson, Sec., 901 Starview Lane 68512 1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

North Star Lodge 227

2610 N. 48th St. 68504 466-2236 Harry Storz, W.M. 788-2566 Steve Wetzel, Sec. 488-8198 swetzel849@aol.com 1518 Skyline Drive 68506 1st Wed. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

George Washington Lodge 250

4430 N. 70th St. 68507 466-2482 Andy Martin, W.M. 416-9961 Dan Brunsen, Sec.-Treas. 432-2099 1st Tue. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Hickman Lodge 256

4641 Cooper Ave., 68506 1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

Cotner Lodge 297

1542 No. 65th St. 68505 1st Mon. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Liberty Lodge 300

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 1st Thur. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

Craftsmen Lodge 314

2645 B St. 68502 475-2820 1st Tues. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

College View Lodge 320 4641 Cooper Ave. 68506

Mail to Box 6865, 68506-6865 440-6860 Curtis Wolbert, W.M. 5140 S. 80th St., 68516 610-0157 Doug B. Johnson, Sec. 4600 Birch Hollow Dr. 68516-5107 1st Wed. Reg. Communication 7:30 p.m.

Tabula Rasa Lodge 332

476-3453 1635 L St. 68508 3rd Tues. Reg. Communication6:00 p.m.

Lebanon Lodge 3

Prince Hall Affiliation 430-7003 1630 N. 24th St. 68503-1117 2nd Tue. Reg. Communication 7:00 p.m.

York Rite

Grand York Rite of Nebraska

David Shaw 531-203-3815 Grand High Priest, Grand Chapter 308-340-5743 Donald E. Rife Most III. Grand Master, Grand Council Frank L. Borden, Jr., 879-3476 Rite Eminent Grand Commander, Grand Commandery 490-1381 Dennis Neeman **Grand Secretary**

Lincoln Chapter 6 R.A.M.

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 James Batten, High Priest Tom Michaelson, Sec. 423-1984 901 Starview Ln, 68512 1st Wed. Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m. Business Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Lincoln Council 4 Cryptic Masons 1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 Adam Thayer, III. Master 314-6310 333 S. 44th St. 68510

Tom Michaelson, Recorder 423-1984 1st Wed. Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m. Business Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Mount Moriah Commandery 4

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 Joe Huskey, Cmdr. 730-1158 Tom Michaelson, Recorder 423-1984 1st Mon.

Covered-dish dinner 6:15 p.m. Business meeting 7:00 p.m.

Scottish Rite

476-3453 Scottish Rite Temple

332 S. Centennial Mall 435-2144 P.O. Box 95013 68509-5013 Bruce Wood, Gen. Sec. 435-2144 Jerry Pigsley, Venerable Master Bill Hayes, Wise Master Keith Plummer, Commander Warder Shires, Master of Kadosh 3rd Wed. Bus. Meeting 6:00 p.m.

Shrine

Sesostris Temple

1050 Saltillo Rd 474-6890 Roca, Ne 68430 489-0051 Ole Friesen, Potentate 6151 Blackstone Road 68526

Daughters of the Nile

Naphis Temple No. 66 Sharon Yockers, Queen 423-8307 8130 Tennyson Circle 68516

Eastern Star

Eastern Star Grand Chapter of Nebraska

Candy Martin Worthy Grand Matron Harold Terry Worthy Grand Patron Jan Thoman **Grand Secretary** 301 N. Cotner Blvd, Suite 200 Lincoln NE 68505-2315 nebraskaoes@msn.com 402-937-7056 1-844-309-6855

Electa Chapter 8

1635 L St. 68508 476-3453 Suzanne Stroud, W.M. 742-6293 PO Box 22042, 68542 Don Frank, W.P. 423-0802 1411 Sioux St. 68502 310-0416 Elizabeth Benson, Sec. 2019 Harwood St. 68502 1st Sat. Meeting 2:00 or 7:30 p.m.

Electa Chapter Kensington

890-6733 Susie Dunn, Sec. 4000 Garfield St. 68506 1st Thurs, Noon

Past Matrons Club

310-0416 Beth Benson, Pres. llah Anderson, Courtesy Chair Dona Y. Hurst, Sec.-Treas. 421-1108

Myrtle Chapter 94

2610 No. 48th St. 68504 466-2236 Laura Kilmer, W.M. Leon Kilmer, W.P. Deb Kendle, Sec. 617-3991 1400 N 64th 68505 2nd and 4th Tues. 7:30 p.m.

Myrtle Club

Emily Schoenleber, Pres. 430-8153 emily.schoenleber@gmail.com Connie Weir, V.P. 488-9040 cdweir01@gmail.com Jeanne Bonnett, Sec 465-4817 489-0038 Liz Sawyer, Courtesy

Martha Washington Chapter 153 Youth Groups 466-2482

DeMolay

Lincoln Chapter

Cade Bleese, Master Councilor Courtney Edelmaier, Chapter Sweetheart Brent Warwick, Chapter Dad 770-0693 Meetings 2nd and 4th Wed. 7:00 p.m. 332 Centennial Mall South Please send correspondence to: **Brent Warwick** 770-0693 bwarwick@inebraska.com

Dr. Frederick Eiche Chapter

No Master Councilor No Chapter Sweetheart No Chapter Dad No Meetings

Job's Daughters

Bethel 5

Please send all correspondence to: 1635 L St. 68508-2510 476-3453 Kristin Swisher, Guardian 202-7113 416 N. 19th St., Beatrice, 68310 LeRoy Rosenthal, ABG, 416-4825 4702 W. Ramsey Rd.68524 Heather Leuschen, Sec. 540-0179 640 W. 6th St. Palmyra, 68418 Lauren Prososki, Honored Queen 2nd and 4th Sat. 10:00 a.m. or 3:00 p.m. Dark July and August

Bethel 27

2610 N. 48th St. Please send all correspondence to: Sarah Watts, BG 890-1569 410 North 100th Circle 68527 wattsfamily410@gmail.com Tom Anderson, ABG 3812 NW 49th St. 68524 488-4066 Stephanie Bleess, Sec. 903 Eastridge Dr. 68510 stephbleess@neb.rr.com Emory Anderson, Honored Queen 1st Thur., 7:00 p.m. 3rd Sun. 1:30 p.m.

Bethel 63

1542 No. 65th Street Dyana Burton, Guardian 450-8978 9415 South 28th St 68516 yanadiz@msn.com Brent Warwick, Assoc. Guardian 770-0693 bwarwick@inebraska.com Emily Dutter, Sec. 617-6051 1159 Knox St. 68521 1st and 3rd Thurs. 7:00 p.m.

Other Bodies

Masonic News, Inc.

Box 82304, Lincoln, NE 68501-2304 Mike Lagueux, Pres. 310-2118 president@masonicnews.org Denny Brydl, Vice-Pres. vicepresident@masonicnews.org Amy Fisher, Bus. Man.-Tres. businessmanager@masonicnews.org Adam Thayer, Editor 314-6310 editor@masonicnews.org Reuben Rieke, Marketing 499-2023

New Masonic Temple Assoc.

1635 L Street 476-3453 Joe Huskey, Pres. 489-7315 Bruce Watkins, Sec-Treas.489-4317

Please address all correspondence to Sec.-Treas., 1635 L Street, Lincoln, NE 68508 2nd Tues. Board of Directors meeting Members welcome 4:30 p.m.

Masonic Temple Assoc. of Havelock, Inc.

4430 N. 70th Street 466-2482 Michelle Smith, Pres. Please send all correspondence to: Michelle Smith, Pres. 601 West B St., Lincoln, Ne 68522

Nebraska Masonic Home

Mary Stockton, Exec. Dir. 1-800-245-5812 1300 Avenue D Plattsmouth NE 68048-1055

Masonic-Eastern Star **Home for Children**

Ron Giesselmann, Exec. Dir. Box 1327 (2415 N. Main St.) Fremont NE 68025-1327 1-402-721-1185

Acacia Fraternity

2255 Vine Street, 68503 436-6160 Ciaran Riley, Ven. Dean 905-7933 889-6029 Jon Anderson, Sec.

Widows Sons Memento Mori Chapter

Gary "HOMEY" Jorgens Jr., Pres. 440-9719 Lance "DT" Neeman, Secretary 580-5400

Lincoln Boys Choir Burton Schernikau, Director 438-6962

Rainbow for Girls

Lincoln Assembly 6

332 S. Centenniel Mall (Scottish Douglas B. Johnson, Sec. 421-7006

Please send all correspondence to: Tiffany Westerholt, Mother Advisor 618 W. Burt Dr. 68521 Laurie Sieg, Advisory Board Chair 7600 Baldwin Ave 68507 464-2410 lauriesieg@gmail.com Morgan Chandler, Worthy Advisor 1st and 3rd Tues. 7:00 p.m.

BETHEL NO. 5

World's Finest Chocolate Candy Bars Each Candy Bar is \$1.00

When: NOW! til they are gone!!

ITEMS FOR SALE ARE:

Milk Chocolate, Dark Chocolate, Caramel, W.F. Crisp and Almond

If you have any guestions or would like to order,

Please call or email Deb Kendle at

402-325-9653 or 402-617-3991

dmkendle@gmail.com

COMING EVENTS IN MASONRY

Sat. Jul 21: Capital Chapter Taco Feed, \$.75 each taco; soup/drinks available, 5-7 PM Fish Fry Dinner - George Washington Lodge and Martha Washington Sat. Aug 11: Chapter - 4430 N. 70th Street - 402-466-2482 - All You Can Eat Alaskan Pollock, Fried Potatoes/Onion, Baked Beans, Cole Slaw, Coffee, Tea, or Water. Soda and Desserts are also available - \$10 per person - 4:30 PM to 7:00 PM Sat. Aug 25 - Aug 26: Grand Lodge CHIP Event at the Nebraska State Fair

Tales From The North (Dakota)

Tyler T. Hall

Greetings from Bismarck/Mandan, North Dakota, from Brother Tyler, a perpetual member of North Star Lodge No. 227 in Lincoln, Nebraska, and dual member of Mandan Lodge No. 8 in Mandan, North Dakota. I bring you news and experiences from my travels from DeMolay to Masonry to other appendant bodies in Lincoln, Nebraska, to the Twin Cities of Minnesota, and finally to western North Dakota. Hope you enjoy each month as we go on a trip together in search for that which may not have been too lost.

Tyler da Tyler

It seems that for every Blue Lodge I've been a member of, I have served as Tyler for the Lodge at least once. Yeah, yeah, I can hear it all now - and trust me, I've heard it plenty of times including this weekend -"That's Tyler the Tyler." ...Ok, got that out of your system? Wait for it...Wait for it...Ok, good; now moving on...

Why did I mention about the Tyler? Good question. But since I'm not sure of any Brother whose first name was "Master," "Junior Warden," "Senior Warden," or any other Lodge officer title down the Line, I would think I have that privilege to stall some more.;)



We had held our 129th Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge of North Dakota on June 14-16,



in Grand Forks, North Dakota. This year, I represented my Dual Lodge, first nor last time a Tyler is Mandan Lodge #8 in Mandan, ND, not only for the first year as Past Master, but also as my first year serving the Lodge as Lodge Secretary. I can't remember the Annual Communication rules in Nebraska or Minnesota, but North Dakota a Master or either Warden can represent the Lodge or have a proxy in their place; but a Lodge Secretary, as an important part of Lodge's business and communication with Grand Lodge is not allowed to have a Brother proxy for

him.

The 2018-2019 Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of North Dakota is Most Worshipful Dale Sandstrom (PM, Lewis & Clark Lodge #132 in Bismarck, ND). MW Dale is a retired ND Supreme Court Justice, Past Grand Master of DeMolay (Sr DeMolay and was a Past Master Councilor and State Master Councilor, and served as EO in ND), Personal Representative to SGIG in ND (33o Honorary), a great orator, and a wonderful Brother, friend, and mentor. Among his appointments, he appointed yours truly as Grand Tyler. I was officially installed as a North Dakota Grand Lodge Officer on Saturday, June 16, 2018, at 4:00 PM, at the Masonic Center in Grand Forks, ND. Very humbling and willing to serve Grand Lodge in that

I understand that it's not the made a Grand Tyler - we have one in our Grand Lodge of Nebraska, after all – but just had to keep the



place jumping with some humor and irony.

I bring you greetings from the Grand Lodge of North Dakota. I truly hope our Masonic Family in Nebraska, and within the Lincoln area through this news outlet, is found well and strive for quality, strong, and active membership. I do miss the Grand Lodge of Nebraska's Annual Communications, and I hope to come down and visit my home Lodge brethren and everyone I am able to go see at some point soon.

Lots of stories in between, but more articles yet to come...Thanks for listening.

-Roper & Sons-

Funeral Services

Now Serving Lincoln families with three convenient locations

4300 O Street - 402-476-1225 40th & Yankee Hill - 402-261-5907 148th & Hwy 6 – Waverly

roperandsons.com

Masonic News Business Directory

Real Estate/Estate/Busi. Equip./Benefit Auctioneers

Great Plains Realty Auct.-Randy Fleming CAI Auct'r/Broker. 402-210-4885 http://gpsold.com auctioneer_32@msn.com 45+ years exp.

Antique & Coin Appraisals

Tom Bassett - 30 Years Experience

402-484-8143

E-mail: tkbassett@windstream.net

Avon Representatives

Susie Dunn (Electa 8) www.youravon.com/sdunn 402-484-5202 Deb Kendle (Myrtle 94) www.youravon.com/dkendle 402-617-3991

Kinsey Rowe Law Firm

Rob Kinsey, a member of Cotner Lodge 297......402-434-9053

Estate Planning, Litigation-Corporate 3800 VerMaas Pl. Ste 100 68502

Lincoln's Local Mover: Heartland Moving

Lee Saltzgaber, Owner/Manager O: 402-466-1112 C: 402-440-8424

www.HeartlandMoving.net Heartlandmove@gmail.com 8305 N 58th Cir, Suite A 68517

Schroeder Building Services

Ron Schroeder, Owner..... schroederbldgsvc@aol.com 402-742-0304 Personalized Service For All Your Cleaning Needs 1600 Southwest 16th Street

FOR SALE

Two burial plots in Masonic Section at Lincoln Memorial. Under the tree in Section M. \$1499. Contact Jodé Ly at 917-292-9104

Your business or professional service can be listed here in two lines for 12 months for just \$38.00. Write The Masonic News. Box 82304, Lincoln, NE 68501 or email masonicnews@gmail.com

> Be sure to tell our advertisers that you saw their ad in





If you'd like to be on our email list and receive a notification that the on-line edition is available, send a message to: masonicnews@gmail.com This is a FREE service for our members!

Advertise Your Business in The Masonic News!

2,500 Monthly Subscribers 80% Local Addresses

Help reduce the subscription cost for our members! Advertise for a year and get 1 month FREE!

> Contact Amy Fisher @ 402-470-1871 or email masonicnews@gmail.com for rate sheet.